
 

 
 
May 18, 2023  
 
Mr. Brian Piccolo 
Mobile Communication America, Inc dba S3 Integration 
1530 Canton Dr. Suite N 
Baltimore, MD 21227 
bpiccolo@s3integration.com 
 
 
Subject:  Contract Renewal Year 2-GMU1735-21-02-Security Products & Services 
  
Dear Mr. Piccolo, 
 
The subject contract is scheduled to expire on July 6, 2023. George Mason University would like to exercise its 
option to renew the subject contract for an additional one-year for the period July 7, 2023 through July 6, 2024 at the 
current contract pricing and terms and conditions. There will be two (2) renewal options remaining following this 
renewal. 
 
Mr. Danny Anthes, Director, Technology Services, Auxiliary Enterprises & University Life, will continue to act as 
the contract administrator for this contract.  
 
All other contract terms and conditions remain unchanged. 
     
If in agreement, at your earliest convenience, please sign below and email your response to my attention. Also, if 
there are any changes to your organization’s contact information, please provide an update.      
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (703) 993-6225 or email ksirotin@gmu.edu 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Grace Lymas 
 
Grace Lymas 
Assistant Director, Purchasing  
 
 
VENDOR SIGNATURE ___________________________________ DATE ________________________ 
 
 
VENDOR PRINTED NAME ________________________________ TITLE ________________________  
 
 
GMU PURCHASING SIGNATURE___________________________ DATE________________________ 
 
 
GMU DOP PRINTED NAME________________________________ TITLE________________________ 

Purchasing Department 
Mailing Address: 4400 University Drive, Mailstop 3C5 
Street Address: 4441 George Mason Boulevard, 4th Floor, Suite 4200 
Fairfax, Va. 22030 
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Brian Piccolo
Regional Sales Director

Purchasing DirectorJames Russell
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